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Oct/Nov 2022 

 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Praying Friends, 

Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well in serving our 

Lord. 

October and November have been by far the busiest months we have had this year. First, I would like to 

thank the Lord for His sufficient grace through this roller coaster of a time. Our son, Josiah, had successful 

cleft lip surgery at the end of October. The first five hours were rough for little Josiah and especially for 

Mrs. Amber. We felt helpless as we tried to comfort him as best as possible. Please continue to pray for       

Josiah as we prepare for his second surgery early next year. We are grateful for all the individuals and 

churches who played a big part in helping our family. Your love and generosity made a difference! Thank 

you. 

God has blessed both works with new visitors and souls getting saved, and we are now seeing the fruit of 

our soul-winning efforts. Newcomb and Old Paths Baptist Church finished their Mission Emphasis 

"Thankful for Missionaries". Both churches increased their mission commitments, and we took on new   

missionaries. Both works hosted a Thanksgiving meal for both communities. Many visitors heard a clear 

gospel presentation, and several people were saved! The fellowship and meal afterward were terrific! Many 

expressed their gratitude for the Church and its love for the community.  

Our family has been doing well. Josiah keeps us all busy, and we all enjoy his smiles and cuteness (just like 

his dad). 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. Your love for the Navajo people and my family makes a 

difference. Thank you. 

 

In Christ, 

Ryan Nez 


